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Council Operations  

Charity  Unity  Fraternity  Patriotism 

Knights of Columbus 
Council 7909 

Prince of Peace Community 

PO Box 2577, Olathe KS 66063 

Chaplin: Father Greg Hammes 

Grand Knight: John Thielen 

Deputy Grand Knight: John 
Williams 

Chancellor: Tim Walker 

Financial Secretary: Jeff Bartz 

Recorder: Tom Farmer 

Treasurer: Rob Raguisn 

Advocate:  Oscar Horn 

Warden: Bill Schoep 

Inside Guard: John Kimmi 

Outside Guard: Andrew 

Boehm 

Lector: Travis Goff 

First Year Trustee: Dave     
Mulhall 

Second Year Trustee: Alfredo 
Diaz 

Third Year Trustee: Trevor 
Benefield 

Program Director: John     

Williams 

Membership Director: Vacant 

Faith Director: Tom Keegan 

Community Directors: Mark 
Brinkman, Bill Schoep, Oscar 
Horn 

Life Director: Troy Mills 

Council & Youth Director: 
Tom Westerman 

Family Director: Tom Ngnudo 

Newsletter: Rich Pawlowicz 

Social Media: Mike Hernandez 

Website: Rich Pawlowicz 

 

Don’t forget our membership 
meeting is on Monday, October 
18th. We look forward to seeing 
your smiling faces there. (We will 
also live stream the meeting. That’s an easy way to stay connected to the council.) 
 

  
Links for the video conference will be sent out each month. 

Knight of The Month:  

John Williams 

SEPTEMBER RECOGNITON 

Officers & Directors 

   Family of The Month:  

John Guerdan Family 

District Deputy, Doug Svatos, presented Past Grand 

Knight Trevor Benefield with the Columbia Award for 

the last fraternal year. To obtain the award, Councils 

must earn 10 program activities or credits: two each 

in the Faith, Family, Community and Life categories, 

and two additional program activities among the four 

categories. 

Columbia Award 



 

 

 

 

Recognition (Continued) 

Grand Knight, Jonathan Thielen, presented certificates to our 

latest recipients for Knight & Family of the Month. 

Bob Lockwood 

Family of the Month—April  

Brian Coburn 

Family of The Month—August 

Bob Davis 

Knight of the Month—August  



Pro-Life 

 

 

Key Dates 

 

October 

10/2 – Habitat For Humanity 

10/4 – Officer Planning Meeting 

10/8 – Tootsie Roll Fundraiser 

10/9 – Homeless Uplift,         

Tootsie Roll Fundraiser 

10/10 – Sunday Donuts       

Tootsie Roll Fundraiser 

10/17 – Sunday Donuts, Chili 

Cookoff 

10/18 – Membership Meeting  

10/23 – Spaghetti Dinner  

10/26 – Dine To Donate  

10/30 – Trunk or Treat 

 

 

November 

11/1 – Officer Planning Meeting 

11/13 – Veterans Dinner 

11/14 – Sunday Donuts  

11/15 – Membership Meeting  

11/21 – Sunday Donuts  

 

 

December 

12/6 – Officer Planning Meeting 

12/12 – Sunday Donuts  

12/19 – Sunday Donuts  

12/20 – Membership Meeting  

 

Catholic 
Facts 

 All Catholics are expected to 

perform some act of penance 

every Friday and the US  Bishops 

recommend abstaining from 

meat. Turns out that didn’t go 

out with Vatican II. [1]  

 
 
 

K of C Facts 
Emblems of the Order 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
EMBLEM  

The emblem of the Order dates 
from the second Supreme 

Council meeting May 12, 1883, 
when it was designed by James 

T. Mullen, who was then       
Supreme Knight. The emblem 

indicates a shield mounted upon 
the Formée Cross. The shield is 
that associated with a medieval 
Knight. The Formée Cross is the 
representation of a traditionally 

artistic design of the Cross of 
Christ through which all graces 
of redemption were procured 

for mankind. This then             
represents the Catholic spirit of 

the Order  

 

[1] Catholic Fun Facts. January 16,2015 

 

 

 

 Activity Updates 

Pictured are Tom & Lisa Farmer and Dave & Denise Mulhall 

who attended the banquet of the Wyandotte & Olathe       

Pregnancy clinics, where the council donated $1,000. (Also 

attending were Phil Thatcher and Ted Rosentreter.) 

Life & Hope Banquet 

Community Service 

On September 1st, Mark       
Brinkman & Bill Schoep spent 
several hours helping the Uplift            
organization provide needed 
food & clothing to about 325     
individuals in need. 

More Community Service 

On September 11th the council 

once again provided street 

clean up service to a portion of 

Mur-Len. The crew this month 

was: 

 L to R 

Jim Olmsted, Mark Brinkman, 

Oscar Horn, John Guerdan and 

Tom Keegan (not pictured). 

September 2nd. 

During September our Life Director, 

Troy Mills, took orders for 154 pounds 

of sausage. The orders were passed out 

to parishioners on September 26th. 



 

 

  

The next Habitat For Humanity 

build will be on October 2nd.  

Please consider helping out this 

worthwhile organization. 

Upcoming Activities & Events 

The next business meeting will be on Monday, October 11th, at 7:00 

PM. Rosary starts at 6:30 pm. The meeting is being held at St. Paul’s, in 

the library.  We hope you can make it. 

 

4th Degree News 

St. Philippine Duchesne Assembly 2260 

See the web site for the latest information and newsletter:  

www.kofc2260assemble.org 

Sunday donuts 

The Tootsie Roll Fundraiser will be taking 
place on October 8th - 10th. As always, 
this is a big manpower event for us. We 
can surely use all the help we can get. 
Sign up and help the council make this a 
successful event. 

Tootsie Roll Drive 

Don’t forget that every 2nd and 3rd Sunday we are serving donuts to 

the parish. We can always use an extra pair 

of hand or two to help out. This will continue 

until next Summer, so there are plenty of    

opportunities to help out. 



 

 

 

 

http://kansas-kofc.org/ 

 

 

http://kofc.org 
 

 

https://
kofc2260assembly.org 

   

Upcoming Activities & Events 

Here’s another opportunity to help 

the council. We are having a           

Dine-To-Donate night at Chick fil-a 

(12087 S.Blackbob Rd on October 

26th. The hours are from 5-8 PM. 

Dine to Donate 

Parish Spaghetti Dinner 

October 17 we will host a chili cookoff. The entry fee is 

$20.00. The costs to try all is $10.00, or $6.00 per bowl 

and $1.00 for hot dogs.    

As a fund raising event, on October 23rd, we will host a 

spaghetti dinner for the parish. The menu will consist of 

spaghetti and meatballs, salad and garlic bread. Beverages 

will include wine, beer, tea and lemonade.  Look for a sign 

up email or just bring the family for some great food. 

The council will be helping the POP Mons by 

providing hot dogs as  part of their Trunk or Treat 

event on October 30th.  As always, some helping 

hands are greatly appreciated.   

http://kansas-kofc.org/
http://kansas-kofc.org/
http://kansas-kofc.org/


 
On-Line Resources 

 

 

 

 
https://www.vatican.va/archive/ENG0015/

https://flocknote.com/catechism/ 

Name  Day 

Richard Michalski 1 

Paul Oberrieder 1 

Gregory Hammes 2 

Anthony Ganss 3 

Michael Fessler 4 

Joe Voda 4 

Kirk Bernart 4 

Jason Davis 4 

Jim Wright 5 

Bob Couch 5 

Bob Eldridge 6 

Shawn Merideth 6 

Martin Boos 6 

Grant Neuer 6 

Pete Negrete 8 

Tom Keegan 11 

Ed Cameron 12 

Dave Sandberg 12 

Bill Adams 12 

Jason Imlay 14 

Richard Newallis 17 

Gavin Essenberg 17 

Chris Porter 18 

Joe Quilty 19 

Bradley Crosby 19 

John Thomas 22 

Bradlin Ellis 22 

Mike Raunig 22 

Clair Henderson 23 

Jan Cummins 23 

John Kimmi 23 

Gregory Gangel 25 

James Gardner 25 

Jerod Eller 30 

https://www.kofc7909.org 

Yep, our website is back in operation. All the content has been updated. You 

will find our latest newsletter, event information and links to any ongoing      

signup’s. Be sure to check it regularly. 



 

 

 

 

Visit Our Website 

 

 

 

www.kofc7909.org 

Visit Us On Facebook 

 

Knights of Columbus 7909 

 

Refer a Friend 

 

Membership Director 

@kofc7909.org  

Email The Grand Knight 

 

KofC7909@popolathe.org 

Send items for the next        

newsletter 

          

  

KofCnewsletter@gmail.com 

 


